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CONGRATULATIONS to all of the students who competed in the carnival  
yesterday. They behaved beautifully and were excellent representatives of   
Singleton Primary. Thank you to all of the parents who came out to help and 
support.  

The final results were:   
 

* League tag:   won the trophy back.   
 

* Cricket:    won the trophy back.  
 

* Volleyball:  second place by just 2 points.   
 

* Teeball:  our students showed resilience and persistence at being 
   faced with machine pitch, a type of softball, where a     
   machine bowls to you instead of using a tee. The kids  
   were outstanding in how they picked up new skills.   



.Dear Parents and Carers 

Time is certainly marching on 

with Easter just around the 

corner. With Good Friday be-

ing so early this year (30 

March) it will mean school will 

be closed for the Easter break (30 March ð 3 

April students return to school on Wednesday 

4th), meaning students return for a week and 

a half before school closes again for the term 

one holiday. 

Parking 

Parking is an issue I continually have to raise 

with you because of the potential danger to 

students at the beginning and end of the 

school day with traffic movement a cause for 

concern. Signs clearly indicate that the car 

parks are for staff and visitors who have     

business at the school. At pick up and drop off 

times these car parks cannot be used by    

parents unless use of the òdisabledó car spaces 

is required and the car carries an ACROD 

sticker. Your assistance in this matter is greatly 

appreciated. 

Dogs 

One of the features of this school community 

is the large number of parents who take the 

time to walk or ride with their children to and 

from school. This is to be encouraged and   

applauded. However, if you take the             

opportunity to walk your dog as well, you 

need to keep the dog off of school premises 

and stay with it at all times. We have had     

recent occurrences of dogs being tied to the 

fence and left while parents collect their     

children. Dogs cannot be left unattended, so if 

you intend walking your dog when you collect 

children we would appreciate your               

cooperation. 

Colour Run 

This coming Friday (16 March) we will be    

conducting a òColour Runó as a 

fund raiser. The event        

commences at 1:30pm, and if 

last year was anything to go 

by, it should be a lot of fun for 

everyone involved. Hopefully 

students are busy getting 

sponsors because the more they raise the 

more chance they will have of winning some 

pretty impressive prizes. 

Student Leadership Conference 

Last Friday our Student Councillors and      

Faction Captains attended a student          

leadership conference at the Perth Convention 

Centre. They travelled to and from the event 

by train escorted by Ms Coppola and Ms   

Johnson and from all reports they had a     

fantastic experience. Speakers the students 

listened to were Dr Fiona Wood, John Koutas, 

Andrew Embley and Ric Ardon, each with an 

inspirational story to tell. The attending      

students will now have the opportunity to 

share with their peers and develop their own 

leadership skills. 

Kitchen Garden 

Last Friday Singleton played host to over 

twenty teachers visiting from all parts of the 

state, here to learn about what is involved in 

running a Stephanie Alexander Kitchen      

Garden program. Mr Cousins led the visitors 

through the program with great support from 

volunteer, Leon, and I know the group would 

have left Singleton with a great deal of 

knowledge. From my visit to the kitchen and 

observing what was happening, I saw a group 

of people thoroughly enjoying the experience 

and wanting to take a piece of Singleton back 

to their own schools.  

NAPLAN On-line 

This year our students will be among the first 

to experience the NAPLAN assessments         

on-line. In the coming weeks Mrs Harrison will 
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Protect your childõs mind 

My tween is begging us to allow her to watch M rated movies and seems to be eager to 

explore the horror genre! She said that she is feeling ôleft out,õ as all her friends have seen 

horror movies like ôITõ. 

Horror movies can generate long-lasting effects in susceptible kids, like anxiety, phobias, 

sleep disturbances, aggression and violence. 

Why do we expose children to more than they need at an early age? What has happened 

to the innocence of childhood? As adults, we need to be diligent, to allow our kids to be 

kids, and to build their independence and resilience by introducing older aspects of life, 

when they are ready for them. 

Always check the classification of the movie before you let your child watch it:  

G [General] ð suitable for everyone  

PG [Parental guidance] ðmay be confusing or upsetting for some children  

M [Mature] ð moderate in impact  15+ years   

MA15+ ð strong in impact, children under 15 may not legally watch it  

We found this website (www.imdb.com) really useful. You can search for almost any movie 

on it and when you click on the ôparent guideõ link, it will give you a breakdown of the 

movieõs educational value, positive messaging, and level of violence, sex, language and  

advertising content. This can be used to make an educated decision on whether the movie 

will be appropriate for your child or not.  

If still unsure, consider watching the movie with your child in case the content is not      

developmentally appropriate for their maturity level. Discuss the content with your child 

afterwards. 

I am definitely not going to watch ôITõ with my tween, but we are looking into more age 

appropriate horror movies like Goosebumps and Gremlins. 

Take care,  

Christell 

be fine tuning our network and hardware to 

ensure all students will have access, and   

classes will be involved in practice sessions so 

they will be familiar with the requirements 

and protocols of the assessment procedure. 

Harmony Day 

Next Friday 23 March we will be celebrating 

Harmony Day, and students will be asked to 

wear something orange, the colour that   

symbolises Harmony Day. Flags of all nations 

from where our students have originated will 

be on display, symbolising the multi -cultural 

aspect of modern Australia and celebrating  

 

the fact that people from a variety of cultures 

and backgrounds can live in peace and      

harmony. 

As we move into the latter part of first term 

there are a lot of activities and events so I 

would ask parents to keep a close eye on the 

calendar so they donõt miss anything. The first 

payment date for the Canberra deposit is   

approaching fast and that is one date you do 

not want to miss if you have nominated a 

child. 

Regards 

Bevan Ripp 
Nicky Tucker 
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Faction Champions 
Year 3 Boys 

1 Quin  Comet 

2 Riley  Murray 

Year 3 Girls 

1 Journey  Coorong 

2 Clare  Comet 

Year 4 Boys 

1 Sunny  Murray 

1 Taj  Murray 

2 Jethro  Orizaba 

Year 4 Girls 

1 Amelia  Murray 

2 Shyla  Orizaba 

Year 5 Boys 

1 Mitch  Comet 

2 Jai  Murray 

Year 5 Girls 

1 Carris  Coorong 

2 Isla  Comet 

2 Ashlyn Orizaba 

2 Charlotte Orizaba 

Year 6 Boys 

1 Bryce  Orizaba 

2 Jahkayis  Coorong 

Year 6 Girls 

1 Jemma  Murray 

2 Chloe  Murray 

Well done to the students who participated in the Faction        

Swimming Carnival last fortnight. The event took place at the newly 

refurbished Mandurah Aquatic Centre on a very warm summerõs 

day. A big congratulations to all 84 students who participated in this 

yearõs carnival!  

Well done to Murray Faction and the individual champions that 

shined on the day. 

Our Swimming Carnival is growing and I hope that with your help 

we can continue to promote the carnival and increase our numbers 

of participation. The Yr 5 Girls group was so large they had to swim 

in heats to qualify for the Championship Event, creating a lot of   

excitement. This year we were able to squeeze in 2 novelty events to 

which the students really enjoyed. The relays were 25m races which 

allowed many of the students to go in an additional race.  

Thank you to our wonderful staff, Mrs Dunderdale, Mrs Williams, 

Miss Hampton and Mrs Braithwaite as they were absolutely brilliant. 

We had a long list of parent helpers who made sure our carnival ran 

beautifully. Thank you to our wonderful 

parent helpers Hayley, Jodie, Andrew, 

Jess, Kym, Sonia, Stacey, Michelle,  

Katrina, Shelley and Lisa. Your          

contribution was amazing. Our school 

faction captains performed their roles 

with distinction and a smile.  

Faction Swimming  
Carnival Results 

1
st

 Murray 583 

2
nd

 Orizaba 374 

3
rd

 Coorong 334 

4
th

 Comet 322 

This edition's bouquets go to Ricky, Alearah and Mrs Pens for donations to Breakfast 
Club.   Also a huge THANK YOU to former student, Chloe, who donated a pristine set of Diary of 
a Wimpy Kid books to us. 

At Singleton we love to promote the joy of reading aloud to or with our children. There is a 
lovely book in the Library called  Reading Magic by Mem Fox a celebrated Australian             
author.  Here is a passage from her: 

"When we take the time to read aloud to the children in our lives, we bond closely to them in a 
secret society associated with the books we've shared.  The fire of literacy is created by the 
emotional sparks that fly when a child, a book and the person reading make contact.  It isn't 
achieved by the book alone, nor by the child alone, nor by the adult who's reading aloud - it's 
the relationship winding among all three, bringing them together in easy harmony."  

Let's not let this be something we think we  should be doing with our kids, she suggests, but 
make it like a delicious "chocolate" kind of experience!  

Have a lovely, choclatey fortnight! 

Joan Farmer 



Room 1 Rhys Room 9 Hamish  Room 16 Jaeleah Room T8 Shae 

Room 2 Byron  Room 10 Riley  Room 17 Ashlee Library Room 5  

Room 3 Ed Room 11 Kamryn  Room 18 Connor  Phys Ed Room 15  

Room 5 Caleigh  Room 12 Ava Room T3 Knox  Science Room 15  

Room 6 Kailey  Room 13 Ben & Ella  Room T5 Sharra LOTE Room 12  

Room 7 Kiera  Room 14 Kurt  Room T6 Monica  Music Room 5  

Room 8 Clare Room 15 Axel  Room T7 Caidence   
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What is Harmony Day.  
 

Harmony Day is a day to celebrate Australian multiculturalism, based on the successful             
integration of migrants into our community. Australia is the most successful multicultural country 
on earth and we should celebrate this and work to maintain it. Harmony Day is about               
inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, regardless of cultural or linguistic      
background, united by a set of core Australian values. Our cultural diversity is one of our greatest 
strengths and is at the heart of who we are. It makes Australia a great place to live.  
 
Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Day. Traditionally, orange signifies social 
communication and meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and        
encouragement of mutual respect.   
 
Singleton Primary will be celebrating Harmony Day on Friday 23rd March. All staff and students 
are invited to wear orange. 
 
To find out more about Harmony Day visit https://www.harmony.gov.au/about/   

https://www.harmony.gov.au/about/
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On Friday the 9 th  of March, Student  

Councillors and Faction Captains attended the  

Halogen Leadership Conference at the Perth Convention  

Centre. John Coutis, Rick Ardon, Fiona Wood and Andrew  

Embley all spoke to us about Leadership. There were also fun 

things to do like silent disco and a giant game of guess who with 

all of the schools that also went to conference. We got there by 

train. We learnt that you always need to listen to others, never 

bully anyone and always do your best.  

Kai  

On Friday the 9 th  of March,  

Student Councillors and Faction 

Captains attended the Halogen  

Leadership Conference at the Perth 

Convention Centre and watched 4 

amazing and inspiring speakers talk 

about how we can be the best     

leadership team we can be. In breaks 

we had a silent disco and took       

pictures with the speakers. We played 

a giant game of beach ball, guess who 

and a shake hand game. Overall it was 

very inspiring and now I know I want 

to be the best student councillor       

I can be.  

Amara  

On Friday the 9 th  of March, Student Councillors and 

Faction Captains attended the Halogen Leadership 

Conference at the Perth Convention Centre. We     

listened to a number of speakers that told us some  

stories and were very motivational. We got there by 

train and when we arrived we met DJ Raf who was a 

host along with Gemma. First up was John Coutis, he 

was born with deformed legs and got bullied     

throughout his schooling life. Second was 

Dr. Fiona Wood, she studied burns and   

plastic surgery. Third was Andrew Embley, 

he was Vice Captain for the West Coast  

Eagles. He told us that he thought he got      

bullied but really he was the bully. Last was 

Rick Ardon, the 7 news reporter. In         

between speakers we had games or recess 

and lunch. We had a silent disco and        

pictures with some of the speakers.  

Charli  

Quotes from our student 

councillors who attended.  


